
 
Novugen Strengthens Ties with Uzbekistan's Ministry of Health 

 

On 7 February 2025, Novugen had the privilege of hosting the Ministry of Health of the 

Republic of Uzbekistan at our USFDA-approved facilities in Bandar Enstek, Malaysia. The 

delegation, led by Mr. Abdulla Azizov, Chairman (First Deputy Minister), and Mr. Dostonbek 

Bekmirzaev, Head of the International Relations, Pharmaceutical Industry Development 

Agency, was part of a broader visit with high-level Uzbek government officials, led by the 

President of Uzbekistan. 

  

 
 

The visit provided the delegates with an in-depth understanding of Novugen’s commitment to 

quality and our dedication to address complex challenges of delivering technology-intensive 

pharmaceuticals while adhering to global regulatory standards. The delegates engaged with our 

key people from Novugen, including CEO Rahil Mahmood, SVP Dr. Madan Mulukuri, and 

Senior VP Sreenivasa Reddy Battula, gaining valuable insights into our operations. 

  

 
 

Looking ahead, Novugen and the Ministry of Health of Uzbekistan are poised to further 

strengthen their partnership. This visit has laid a strong foundation for deeper collaboration, 

positioning Novugen as a trusted and one of the key players in Uzbekistan's pharmaceutical 

sector. 

 

 


